Mr. Frank Guemple 3305 Monroe Kansas City 3, Missouri

Dear Frank:

Thank you very much for your good letter of Sept. 8, 1945. I noticed a picture in the Kansas City Star of the new Vice President of Central High School, Mr. Guemple. It was a very nice picture and I enjoyed seeing your physiognomy portrayed so affably.

I am glad, too, that Bill and Roger's transcripts have been sent to the University. I will check on them tomorrow to see if they have arrived and will write you. I shall be glad to handle all of the details regarding Bill and Roger's roommater, and rooms, etc. You tell them not to worry about a thing that we will take care of it. I assure you that they will not become a bore and it will be a pleasure to help them.

I want to assure you that I will do everything that I can to see that Bill and Roger are on a position on our varsity basketball team. It will be good to have the Guemples routing for us, and at the same time routing for some of your own boys. Feel perfectly free to come see me at any time, and assure the boys I want to help them in every way possible. With all good wishes in your administrative work and wishing to be remembered to Mrs. Guemple, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Forrest G.Allen
Director, Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: med